
Chapter 4531
Because he has not received a complete higher education,

Charlie understands the feeling of wanting to study but having no chance which he feels
in his heart.

That’s why he hopes to help Bess continue to study until she wants.

Bess was very grateful to Charlie, so she said gratefully:

“Mr. Wade, don’t worry, I will work hard to complete my studies and not let you down…”

Charlie said seriously: “You don’t need to care about my feelings,”

“As long as you don’t let me be disappointed.”

“I understand!” Bess nodded heavily.

Charlie asked her, “Since you plan to go back to school,”

“Then you don’t have to stay in Hong Kong, right?”

“Yes…” Bess said, “I have already received the admission notice,”

“And I only need to do so within the specified time.”

“Complete the registration process, and then update my visa before I go.”

“Okay.” Charlie nodded and asked her again, “What major are you studying at Tokyo
University?”

Bess said hurriedly: “I am in the Economics Department of the University of Tokyo,”

“Studying in the Graduate School of Economics.”

Charlie said in surprise: “Economics needs to be combined with practice, not just
studying hard.”

Bess nodded: “If it wasn’t for an accident at home,”



“I had a plan to find a company for an internship.”

Charlie smiled: “That’s right, there is a good opportunity for an internship right now.”

After speaking, he pointed at Jairo and said, “You have seen this Mr. Jairo, too.”

“At first glance, it seems that Mr. Yang is from a grass-mang background who does not
read much.”

“Now that Mr. Yang is going to sell the company to him,”

“I am afraid that his business will not be successful.”

“You might as well help him manage the company before the school starts.”

Jairo heard this. He nodded quickly and said, “Mr. Wade is so right.”

“The next thing is that I have studied too little and suffered from lack of education.”

“Otherwise, I would not have been reduced to being a young and dangerous boy.”

However, Bess said with no confidence: “Mr. Wade…you want to give me an intern
position,”

“I may be able to do it, but you asked me to help Mr. Hong manage the company,”

“I’m afraid I don’t have the ability now If I can only talk on paper,”

“I’m afraid it will cause losses to the company…”

Charlie waved his hand casually: “Then you don’t have to worry at all,”

“Let alone have a psychological burden. For Mr. Hong, it’s just 10,000 HKD to buy it.”

“The company he owns, what if you smash it? At most, the ten thousand HKD will be a
waste,”

“So you can use it to practice your hands normally, and you don’t need to have any
pressure.”



After speaking, he said again: “What’s more, I don’t want you to be completely
responsible,”

“Just help Mr. Hong complete the transition, and help him sort out the management
process by the way.”

Gerard was stunned for a moment then thought to himself, “It is sold to Jairo for 10,000
Hong Kong dollars, but the actual market value of this company is more than 2 billion!”

“Just giving it to a girl who has just graduated with an undergraduate degree to train her
hands.”

“It seems that this surnamed Wade really doesn’t care about money…”

At this time, Jairo also followed Charlie’s words and said to Bess with a smile:

“Ms. John, Mr. Wade is right, I’m an old man who doesn’t read much, and I’m from a
grassroots background.”

“Miss John, I need the help of a talented student like you!”

Bess hesitated for a moment, then nodded and said, “Mr. Wade, then I will do my best!”

Charlie nodded slightly, and said to Jairo, “Okay, Mr. Hong, you and Mr. Yang still have
to sign a contract,”

“So hurry up and get down to business.”

Jairo hurriedly bowed and said, “Mr. Wade, then I will retire first!”
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After that, he pulled Tyren up and threw him to the minion behind him, and ordered:

“Watch him for me, and when you go out later, don’t let him talk nonsense.”

“Follow your orders, sect master!” The minion responded respectfully,

And then the two of them put Tyren on the left and right and took him out of Gerard’s
office.



At this time, Charlie said to Bess and the other girl:

“You guys go back too, remember what you saw and heard today, and don’t tell
anyone.”

Bess nodded again and again, and the other girl beside her nodded like garlic.

Bess was rescued by Charlie twice, so naturally, she would not tell anyone about him,

And the other girl who was brought with her was also full of awe for Charlie,

So she didn’t dare to offend him in the slightest.

After the two girls left, Gerard couldn’t help feeling:

“Tyren wanted to introduce two young newcomers to me today, which is really
interesting,”

“But I didn’t expect that he would lose his company just by visiting me…..”

Thinking of this, he couldn’t help but sigh in his heart: “Yesterday, Charlie called Wesley
Drake, to Lan Kwai Fong.”

“He could have completely crushed Jairo, but in the end, he turned away and let him
go,”

“So his original intention is here… After Jairo walked back from the doorsteps of the
ghost gate,”

“He is not only absolutely in awe of Charlie, but more importantly, he has become 100%
obedient,”

“Leaving such a person in Hong Kong and staying, Charlie has a huge foundation in
almost an instant…”

Thinking of Tyren again, he sighed even more in his heart:

“This guy is really blind, he took the initiative to deliver it to the door today,”



“Directly as Charlie’s target for a flex, it seems that if he wants to stay in Hong Kong in
the future,”

“He can only be a man with his tail tucked in…”

Charlie saw Gerard’s eyes rolling, who seemed to be thinking about something in his
mind.

Then he asked with a smile, “What is Mr. Lloyd thinking, you are so fascinated.”

Gerard came back to his senses and hurriedly said: “No…it’s nothing,”

“I just think that Mr. Wade’s move of leaving Jairo is really wonderful.”

“This step alone will revitalize your status in Hong Kong.”

Charlie smiled and shook his head: “Mr. Lloyd has a bit over-interpreted, to be honest,”

“I didn’t want to play chess in Hong Kong from the beginning to the end.”

“The idea of keeping Jairo is just to keep a dog that can bite Herman at all times,”

“So as to ensure that Dragon Hall can get the funds provided by Herman on time.”

“As for today’s events, I did not expect it. Thinking that Tyren would come to your office,”

“I always thought that with Mr. Lloyd’s character, I should disdain to associate with such
a person.”

Gerard hurriedly waved his hand: “Mr. Wade misunderstood, I have nothing to do with
Tyren, no friendship……”

Charlie smiled and said, “I won’t mention these.”

After speaking, he asked him, “Does Mr. Lloyd know why I handed over Tyren’s
entertainment company to Jairo?”

Gerard shook his head, subconsciously he asked: “Mr. Wade thinks he is more
controllable?”



Charlie smiled and said, “No, I just simply don’t like the ruggedness of the entertainment
industry.”

Charlie said again: “As far as Tyren’s business and the gossip in it, I’ve heard passively
before,”

“It’s nothing more than a bunch of unsightly flies and gossip.”

“To put his business in my name is equivalent to taking a brothel woman as a minor.”

“I really can’t afford to lose face for that person.”

“I would rather be close to a young and dangerous boy like Jairo than have any contact
with most of the stars in the entertainment industry,”

“Who are different from each other. In my opinion, those rich people who immediately
turn their eyes,”

“And hands to the entertainment industry and hanging out with opposite-s3x stars after
they become rich are generally not good.”

“The real rich people must understand what it means to be clean.”

Having said that, Charlie looked at Gerard and said with a smile:

“Mr. Lloyd should know better than me what the real entertainment industry is like.”
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Charlie’s words made Gerard stunned.

It was the first time he had heard such remarks.

If it was someone else who said this, he would definitely sneer,

Thinking that the other party was just doing hypocritical self-promotion.

In Hong Kong, where the entertainment industry is very developed,

Which man does not want to get involved in the entertainment industry,



And have some scandals with heteros3xual stars after he has money?

There are not a few people who even marry celebrities back home.

But Charlie felt that it was a shameful thing for him to be related to the entertainment
industry,

Which was obviously inconsistent with reality.

However, when Gerard thought about it carefully, he immediately discovered a very
surprising fact.

That is, in Hong Kong, those who really like to mix with celebrities are often the rich
second generation.

And the wealthy generation who are really self-made, most of them don’t pay attention
to the entertainment industry.

Even, though this often happens in Hong Kong that the son is crazy to pursue a big star
in the entertainment industry,

And even once wanted to marry the big star back home as his wife.

However, the head of the family did not give him any chance at all and directly shut out
the star.

Even some stars have given birth to a few children to the rich second generation,

But in the end, they have not been able to marry into a wealthy family.

The reason is that the wealthy generation who started from scratch are much stronger,

In ability, courage, knowledge, and self-positioning than the second-generation rich with
golden keys.

Compared with the second-generation rich, they are not in the same rank at all.

In the eyes of the rich generation, the big stars who are infatuated by the rich second
generation are simply unacceptable,



Let alone marrying at home as their daughter-in-law.

From what Charlie said just now, it can also be seen that his rank is also much stronger
than that of the rich second generation.

In Charlie’s eyes, the entertainment industry that everyone in the rich second generation
likes has absolutely nothing to do with him.

After thinking about this, Gerard said with a red face: “Mr. Wade, you are right…”

“Really successful people really shouldn’t get too close to the entertainment industry…”

Charlie smiled and said, “I almost forgot. Mr. Lloyd has a lot of interactions with the
entertainment industry back then,”

“I just gave my personal opinion, Mr. Lloyd doesn’t have to take it to heart.”

Gerard smiled awkwardly, and quickly changed the subject:

“Mr. Wade, let’s have a different chat. Let’s talk about cooperation!”

Charlie looked at the time and smiled: “It’s almost noon, why don’t we wait until after
lunch, what do you think?”

“No problem.” Gerard hurriedly said: “Then It’s not too late to talk after lunch.”

Charlie nodded, and his phone suddenly received a call from Michaela.

So, he said to Gerard, “I’m sorry, Mr. Lloyd, I’ll take a call.”

Gerard hurriedly said, “Please.”

Charlie pressed the answer button, put the phone to his ear, and said, “Hello, Ms.
Joules.”

On the phone, Michaela said respectfully:

“Mr. Wade, I’m calling to report to you that the plane that Hogan Chen is taking will land
in about two and a half hours later,”



“That is, at 2:00 p.m. local time in Hong Kong. Please be prepared to deal with it on
your side.”

Charlie glanced at Gerard, he and Gerard were sitting opposite to each other,

And the distance was relatively far, if he wanted to come to Gerard,

It was impossible for Gerard to hear the content of the phone, so he laughed and said,

“Miss Joules has an easy mind, I have arranged everything here, rest assured.”

After speaking, he heard the faint whistling of the aircraft engine on Michaela’s phone,
so he asked:

“Michaela is on the plane now?”

“Yes.” Michaela said hurriedly: “I was just about to report to you,”

“In order to make sure that Mr. Chen’s repatriation is safe, I brought Master Karl here
too.”

“Our plane is expected to arrive in Hong Kong at 3:30,”

“Considering that Mr. Chen must go through the handover procedure at the customs,”

“So although we will land half an hour later, we should be one step ahead of Mr. Chen.”

Charlie couldn’t help but sighed: “Miss Joules, you have already helped me a lot in this
matter,”

“There is no need to come so far tossing in person.”
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Michaela said without hesitation: “Mr. Wade your kindness is as heavy as a mountain,”

“I just did such a thing, so it’s hard to talk about it.”



In fact, Michaela also knew that since Charlie was in Hong Kong, he would definitely
keep Hogan safe and sound.

And although she said that she came to Hong Kong to ensure that Hogan is safe,

She actually wanted to come and meet Charlie.

After all, he is her benefactor, and he is the one who she thinks of day and night.

She also hopes to seize every opportunity to meet him.

And this time to come to Hong Kong, in her opinion, is the most suitable time to see
Charlie now.

Charlie never thought that Michaela would come, but then he thought about it,

Michaela’s arrival added a bit of drama to the matter.

So, he looked at Gerard, smiled deliberately, and said,

“Since Miss Joules has come so far, I must go to the airport to meet her in the
afternoon.”

“Let’s meet at the airport in the afternoon.”

The act of inviting Michaela will bring trouble to Charlie and make him feel dissatisfied,

But when he said this with a smile, the big stone in his heart instantly disappeared
without a trace.

She was so happy that she wanted to tell Charlie that there was no trouble,

But after thinking about it carefully, Charlie would definitely be coming to the airport to
pick up Hogan in the afternoon,

And she was just dropping by. So, she said happily:

“That’s hard work, Mr. Wade, we’ll see you at the airport!”

“Okay, see you at the airport!”



Charlie deliberately made the words see you at the airport very clearly,

And then he hung up the phone, the opposite Gerard asked, “Mr. Wade, do you have a
friend coming to Hong Kong?”

“Yes.” Charlie smiled and said, “Ms. Michaela from the Joules family in the United
States,”

“I don’t know if Mr. Lloyd heard about her. Have you?”

Gerard was stunned and blurted out: “…Miss Joules?! Is that Miss Joules who just took
over the Joules family,”

“And became the head and chairman of the Joules family?!”

“Yes, it’s her.” Charlie smiled slightly: “Miss Joules is coming to Hong Kong to help me
with some errands,”

“And will be here in the afternoon.”

In Gerard’s heart, the respect for Charlie rose to a new level.

He really did not expect that Charlie is not only the master of Dragon Hall,

But also has a deep relationship with BAIT Shipping, and even has such close contacts
with the Joules family!

He didn’t even expect that Charlie would have such a big face that,

Michaela Joules could fly over from the United States to help him in person!

He knows that the Joules family is the second largest Chinese family in the United
States.

Its real strength is several times stronger than that of the Li family in Hong Kong.

It belongs to the absolute top giants’ league!



Thinking of this, he became even more determined to curry favor with Charlie and strive
to turn him into a son-in-law!

He thought excitedly in his heart: “I’m only worth 100 billion Hong Kong dollars,”

“And if I convert it into US dollars, it will only be more than 10 billion.”

“In front of Charlie’s strength and connections, it’s not even a hair!”

“If I can catch up with Charlie in this line, my network will expand to the world’s top!”

At this point, Gerard hurriedly said to Charlie with a face full of pleading:

“Mr. Wade, if you are going to pick up Miss Joules at the airport in the afternoon,”

“Can you please let me be with you? To be honest, I have always wanted to meet
people from the Joules family,”

“And the Evans Family in the United States, but these two families are much stronger
than the next,”

“And I have never been able to find a suitable opportunity…”

The reason why Charlie wanted to say yes on the phone picking up Michaela at the
airport,”

“Was to better fool Gerard to go to the airport. Unexpectedly,before he even opened his
mouth,

Gerard took the initiative to take the bait.

So, he smiled cheerfully and said, “Okay, it’s a small matter.”

“Since Mr. Lloyd wants to meet Miss Joules so much, you can come with me in the
afternoon!”
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Hearing that Charlie agreed to his request, Gerard was so excited that he couldn’t hide
it.



The richest person he has ever met in his life is the Li family in Hong Kong.

However, the Li family was nothing in front of the Joules family.

Therefore, Gerard felt that if he had the opportunity to get to know the Joules family,

It would be a huge breakthrough for him.

So, he happily said to Charlie: “Mr. Wade, we will go to the restaurant for lunch later,”

“I will ask my wife to prepare in advance, and Jemina will also come with us.”

“After eating, I will take Bella and you go to the airport to meet Miss Joules!”

Charlie nodded and said, “The arrangement is quite reasonable, so we will just do as
you said.”

Gerard smiled and hurriedly asked: “By the way, Mr. Wade, Miss Joules this time.”

“When she is coming to Hong Kong this time, where does she plan to stay?”

“I remember that in Hong Kong the Joules family does not seem to have any property.”

“It would be a bit of a snub if we let Miss Joules come all the way to stay in the hotel.”

“If it is convenient, Mr. Wade can invite Miss Joules to live at my home too.”

“At home, there are more than a dozen rooms in the next house, which is definitely
enough for Miss Joules and her party.”

Charlie smiled slightly: “This, I can’t make a decision for her, I’ll wait until she comes.”

“Okay!” Gerard nodded lightly. He nodded and said with a smile:

“Mr. Wade wait a moment, I’ll call my wife and ask her to dress more grandly!”

At noon, Charlie and Gerard came to the high-end Cantonese restaurant that he had
reserved for a long time.



At this time, Bella had already put on a very dignified dress and was waiting outside the
restaurant.

Seeing the arrival of the convoy that Charlie and Gerard were in, she immediately came
forward,

And after the car stopped, she took the initiative to open the door on the right side for
Charlie.

Charlie was a little surprised. He didn’t expect that Bella, who was pampered,

Would take the initiative to open the door for him.

Just as he was about to say a few polite words, Bella said flatteringly,

“Mr. Wade, the banquet is ready, just waiting for you to join.”

Charlie smiled and said, “Mrs. Lloyd is too polite.”

Bella hurriedly said: “This is what it should be .”

After speaking, she quickly added: “By the way, Mr. Wade, I don’t know what you like to
eat,”

“So I said hello to the boss here and asked him to prepare a portion of all the dishes,”

“And you can taste a little of each and see what you like the most.”

Charlie saw that Bella’s attitude towards him was a little better than this morning,

And knew that it must be because Michaela’s matter has made his strength in her eyes
stronger, which is why she is so flattering.

But Charlie didn’t care too much. What he was thinking about now was that Bella was
dressed in such a way,

And was going to meet Michaela with Gerard in the afternoon,

But if she received Hogan at the airport, how would she feel?



At this time, he and Gerard both got out of the car, Gerard said with a smile on the other
side to his wife:

“I almost didn’t recognize the way you dressed today, it seems that you are a lot
younger.”

Bella smiled shyly and said: “Since you want me to see a distinguished guest,”

“I must dress up carefully, so you can’t lose face!”

At this time, Jemina’s Tesla also drove to the door of the restaurant.

After the car stopped, she got out of the car, and when she saw Charlie,

Her expression subconsciously floated to a burst of joy, and then she ran two steps
faster to the front,

And said, “I’m sorry, Mr. Wade, I’m late.”

Charlie smiled and said: “It’s not too late, we just arrived.”

Gerard looked at his daughter and smiled: “Jemina,”

“Mr. Wade has a distinguished guest coming to Hong Kong this afternoon. Would you
like to go to the airport to meet them?”
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Jemina was surprised and asked, “Is it Mr. Wade’s friend?”

Charlie said, “It’s a friend of mine from the United States,”

“But Miss Jemina still has a charity sale to care about, so can’t go to the airport.”

For Charlie, he just wanted to take Gerard to the airport.

If Gerard wanted to take Bella, or if Bella wanted to go with him, Charlie didn’t think
there was any problem.

Anyway, the moment Hogan comes out of the airport customs this afternoon,



When he and Gerard are showing their swords, there is nothing wrong with letting his
wife witness with her own eyes.

However, Charlie only did not want Jemina to follow him.

After all, after these two days of getting along, he recognized the girl Jemina quite a bit,

And Charlie didn’t want her to see his conflict with her father with her own eyes.

What’s more, when he came to Hong Kong this time and approached Gerard, he
concealed something,

So he didn’t want to tear off his disguise in front of Jemina.

According to his plan, after he has properly dealt with all the problems at the airport,

He will no longer have further contact with the Gerard family.

The intersection between himself and Jemina will also come to an end after this meal.

Jemina didn’t know what Charlie was thinking. She originally hoped to go there together.

It doesn’t matter who she picks up, the important thing is to be with Charlie.

But hearing that Charlie didn’t want her to be with him, she could only nod her head and
said,

“I have to go back to Milton Hall after lunch, so I won’t be with you.”

“Alright.” Gerard didn’t think much. What’s wrong, he said with a smile,

“If Mr. Wade’s friends are willing to live in our house,”

“We can prepare a family dinner at home in the evening, and you can come together at
that time.”

Jemina hurriedly asked Charlie: “Mr. Wade not going to the snack street?”

Charlie didn’t give a clear answer, but said, “Let’s see the situation in the afternoon.”



“Okay.” Jemina also knows that since there are guests coming, and it is possible to live
in her home,

The plan to go to the snack street with Charlie alone may only be postponed, so she
said:

“Then I will wait for your news in the afternoon.”

“Okay.”

…

One o’clock in the afternoon.

After eating, Charlie and Gerard’s family of three walked out of the restaurant together.

Gerard said to Bella: “Wife, you take a car by yourself, I will take one with Mr. Wade.”

Bella agreed without hesitation: “Okay, I will take the front car.”

Charlie said to Jemina at this time: “Miss Jemina, pay attention to safety on the road.”

Jemina nodded, smiled at him, and said, “Mr. Wade, remember to give me a reply in the
afternoon.”

“No problem.”

Seeing Jemina sitting in the Tesla, Charlie suddenly felt a little unbearable and reluctant
to part.

Regardless of whether he leaves Hong Kong after finishing his work today,

Jemina will know the real purpose of his visit to Hong Kong after the matter is over.

At that time, she will definitely be very disappointed with him,

Thinking that he was just playing on the scene for the past two days, or even
deliberately deceiving her.



Charlie didn’t want her to be hurt because of what he did and was going to do.

However, he also knew very well that this time, if he wanted to,

Completely solving Uncle Chen’s troubles without hurting Jemina, it might be an
impossible task.

No matter what the relationship between Jemina and her father is,

He first deceived her, and this alone will definitely disappoint and hurt her.

At this moment, Charlie somewhat regretted his decision to accept Gerard’s invitation to
live in his house.

If he didn’t go to Lloyd’s house, at least he wouldn’t have anything to do with Jemina.

And now that the boat has sailed, even if he regrets it, it is impossible to go back to
square one and start over again…
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At 2 pm.

Hogan’s flight landed at Hong Kong International Airport on time.

At this time, he, sitting by the window, had mixed feelings in his heart.

He has been away from Hong Kong for too long, and the scenery outside the window is
no longer half familiar.

The only thing he is familiar with is the traditional Chinese characters that can be seen
everywhere.

These traditional Chinese characters all reminded him that after 20 years,

He finally returned to his long-lost hometown.

However, what he regrets is that when he comes back this time,



He probably won’t have the chance to get acquainted with Hong Kong, from which he’s
been away for 20 years.

From the moment he landed in Hong Kong, his life will probably start to count down.

At this time, a male flight attendant came to him and reminded him:

“Mr. Chen, according to the regulations, don’t get off the plane in a hurry,”

“And after the other passengers get off the plane, I will take you in person.”

“I will have to hand you over to Hong Kong Customs, and I hope you can understand.”

Hogan nodded and said with a slight smile, “Okay, thank you.”

Although Hogan was forcibly repatriated by the United States,

He was not a prisoner, so repatriated, and without any American police or immigration
staff to escort him.

According to the process in the United States, since it is repatriation,

The passport information of the deportee will be blacklisted,

And he will be banned from entering the United States for five years, ten years, or a
lifetime,

And then they will directly arrange for him to board the return flight.

The rest has nothing to do with the United States.

Therefore, the US Immigration Service sent him to the departure plane,

And handed him and his information to the staff of the airline.

The staff of the airline would hand him and his information to Hong Kong customs after
he got off the plane.

At customs, the repatriation process will be complete.



After all the passengers got off the plane, the flight attendant came to Hogan again,

And said politely, “Mr. Chen, please come with me.”

“Okay.” Hogan nodded slightly, stood up, and took out some of his carry-on luggage
from the luggage rack above his head.

Then, he followed the staff and got off the plane.

After crossing the covered bridge, he saw that two customs staff were already waiting at
the end.

The staff brought Hogan to the front of the two, handed over his information, and said,
“This is Mr. Chen.”

One of the staff nodded and said, “Thank you, leave him to us. That’s fine.”

After that, one of them walked up to Hogan and said, “Is this Mr. Hogan Chen?”

Hogan nodded lightly: “It’s me.” The customs officer said,

“Welcome home, Mr. Chen, please bear with me first.”

“Let’s go to the customs and go through the process.”

Hogan hurriedly asked: “Sir, what is the next process?”

The customs officer explained: “It’s actually very simple. You were only repatriated by
the United States,”

“But you are still a citizen of Hong Kong. And we have checked your situation in
advance,”

“You do not have any criminal record in Hong Kong, you are a law-abiding citizen,”

“So you only need to do a routine registration with us, and then you can enter freely.”

While saying that, he added: “Oh yes, you can call your family now and ask them to
come and pick you up.”



“We will speed up the work schedule here, and it will be over in an hour at most.”

Hogan smiled slightly: “It’s unnecessary, trouble. Let’s go through the process first.”

“Okay.” The customs officer nodded and said, “Please come with me.”

…
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At this moment, Charlie and Gerard, and Bella have also arrived at the International
Airport.

The convoy stopped outside the arrival hall of the airport, and Gerard said to Charlie
excitedly,

“Mr. Wade, Miss Joules should be arriving soon, right?”

Charlie looked at the time and said lightly: “In almost ten minutes.”

Gerard asked with a smile, “Do you think we should wait in the car or wait inside?”

Charlie casually said, “Let’s wait inside. Let’s go.”

After saying that, he opened the door first and got out of the car.

Gerard was about to get off the car when the driver turned around and said in a low
voice,

“Boss, I just received the news that Hogan Chen has entered the customs.”

“Oh, already here…” Gerard nodded and muttered:

“To be honest, I really want to meet that poor boy and see what the h3ll he looks like
now…”

“But my wife is here today, so I’ll try not to meet him.”

The driver said hurriedly, “Mr. Wade said Miss Joules will arrive in 20 minutes, and we
should leave after picking her up.”



“For Hogan at least half an hour will be required to come out.”

“In this case, the time is just staggered and we will not meet Hogan.” “Okay.”

Gerard, after a sigh of relief, seeing Bella who was sitting in the car in front also pushed
the door and got out of the car,

She said to the driver, “My wife doesn’t know that Hogan is coming back today,”

“You all have to keep your mouth shut and don’t let her go until Hogan is killed.”

The driver nodded and said, “Don’t worry, boss, we will never talk nonsense.”

After that, he added, “If those people started fast, Hogan probably wouldn’t survive
tonight, right?”

Gerard said with emotion: “If nothing happened, he might not have to live until it is dark,”

“But the situation has changed a lot now. Originally, the Instructor Lin of Four Dragons
wanted to take this bounty,”

“But he has left Hong Kong now. Moreover, I see Jairo he definitely won’t dare to openly
accept this deal,”

“I will only have to see if other gangs and killers in Hong Kong can take the task today!”

After speaking, Gerard said again: “It’s better to do it as soon as possible,”

“In order not to have too many dreams at night,”

“It’s best if my wife hears Hogan’s obituary directly before she hears about his return.”

The driver smiled: “Boss, don’t worry, there is no way he can survive with the 30 million
dollar prize here tonight.”

“Well.” Gerard nodded and said, “Mr. Wade and I will pick them up, you guys waiting
here.”

“Okay boss.”



Gerard pushed open the door and got out of the car, not knowing that Charlie was
standing not far away,

Who had already heard all the conversations between him and the driver?

He walked to Charlie and said with a smile: “Mr. Wade, let’s go in now?”

Charlie looked at him, nodded slightly, and said with a smile,

“Let’s go in, Miss Joules should land in ten minutes.”

Bella, who was on the side, stepped forward, took Gerard’s arm, and whispered
nervously:

“Gerard, do you think there is nothing wrong with my dress?”

“If there is any problem, tell me immediately, and don’t let me embarrass you in front of
Miss Joules.”

In fact, Gerard can clearly be seen as a little nervous.

While adjusting his tie, he said to the other side:

“There is no problem with dressing up. Don’t say the wrong thing when you get excited.”

In fact, Gerard didn’t say anything.

Bella’s education is not very high, she just dropped out of high school after almost
finishing high school,

So her speech and manners are relatively low,

For her, it is difficult to be elegant, and she often subconsciously swears.

And Michaela’s resume can be checked everywhere on the Internet.

Not only did she study at the top Stanford University,

But she also had very good grades and a very high degree.



Therefore, what Gerard is most worried about is that Bella can’t keep her mouth shut,

And if she says something vulgar, it will reduce Michaela’s impression of them.

Bella also knew her shortcomings, so she nodded quickly and said,

“I’ll see Miss Joules later, so I must speak less!”

Chapter 4539

Gerard and Bella, although they have reached the top of the pyramid in Hong Kong,

But looking at the world, they are still far behind.

And the strength of the Joules family is no longer on the list of ordinary rich people.

The strength already belongs to the hidden wealthy family,

And the overall strength is countless times stronger than Gerard’s.

Michaela is also the head of the Joules family, and in the eyes of Gerard and Bella, it is
even more unattainable.

At this moment, the mentality of the two of them is like the richest man in a small county.

They finally have the opportunity to meet the richest man in the country.

In addition to being excited, they are inevitably nervous.

Unlike the two of them, Charlie was in a very relaxed state.

With his hands in his pockets, he swaggered into the arrival hall.

In the arrival hall at this time, there were many people who came to pick up the people
from the plane,

But Bella did not put on sunglasses and a mask as she did when she came to pick up
Charlie with Gerard before,



And she did not have the attitude of a rich wife, as before.

At this time, Wesley turned around from the crowd,

Came to Charlie, and said respectfully, “Mr. Wade!”

Charlie nodded and asked him, “Did you find anything special?”

Wesley respectfully said Said: “No, Mr. Wade.”

Seeing that Wesley was also here,

Gerard immediately clasped his fists nervously and said, “Mr. Drake… Hello, Mr. Drake!”

Wesley glanced at Gerard and bowed slightly to him. Hands over as a response, but no
words.

Wesley knew very well, don’t look at Gerard and Charlie like old friends now,

But it won’t take long for Gerard to know Charlie’s true identity,

And the real purpose of his coming to Hong Kong this time.

Therefore, there is no need to be too frank with Gerard.

Twenty minutes later.

A beautiful figure appeared at the customs exit,

Instantly attracting the attention of many people.

Michaela, who is young and beautiful and has a strong aura, walked out of it,
accompanied by Flint Yeager.

Before Michaela came out, she saw Charlie in the crowd at a glance,

And she waved to him excitedly, and said loudly, “Mr. Wade!”

After that, she quickly ran a few steps and came In front of Charlie.



When Michaela stood in front of Charlie, a little blush appeared on her originally fair
cheeks.

Don’t know if she blushed because she ran a few steps quickly or if it is because she is
shy.

However, Michaela’s expression when looking at Charlie was obviously filled with joy
beyond words.

To Gerard, who had countless royal daughters, he could tell at a glance that this girl
must like Charlie!

Thinking of this, he couldn’t help exclaiming in his heart:

“What kind of virtue this Charlie has! Why even a young lady like Michaela Joules,”

“Who is worth thousands of trillions of dollars, is full of admiration for him?!”

“And she is not only rich but also has the same appearance and figure.

“She is not inferior to Jemina at all, and her background is much stronger than that of
ours.”

“It seems that Jemina has almost nothing in front of her. There is no chance of
winning…”

Just when Gerard secretly screamed in his heart with sorrow, Charlie said to Michaela
with a smile:

“Miss Joules, Master Yeager, the two of you have worked hard to come all the way.”

Yeager on the side said very respectfully: “Mr. Wade’s words are serious, it’s all under
his responsibility.”

Michaela also said seriously: “Mr. Wade who works hard,”

“It’s my honor to be able to share your worries with you.”

Michaela’s remarks are even more shocking for Gerard and Bella.



Chapter 4540
The two looked at each other with shock and disbelief in their eyes.

Originally thought that Michaela was Charlie’s friend,

But who would have thought that Michaela would drop herself in front of Charlie, call
him respectfully,

And said that it was her honor to share his worries.

This is even a bit humble, more like the subordinate’s tone and attitude towards the
boss.

Neither of them could understand why Michaela, the head of the Joules family, was so
humble towards Charlie.

At this time, Charlie said to Michaela, “Miss Joules, let me introduce you to two friends.”

Then he pointed to Gerard beside him, and said, “This is the famous Gerard Lloyd in
Hong Kong,”

“Next to him, is his wife, Miss Bella Fang,”

Michaela was shocked when she heard the names of the two.

She knew that Charlie came to Hong Kong this time to help Hogan solve the troubles
here,
and she also knew that the person who wanted Hogan’s life was Gerard Lloyd, the
richest man in Hong Kong.

But she really didn’t expect that Charlie brought Gerard here,

And looking at this situation, Gerard seemed to have become friends with Charlie,

And he had no sense of danger at all. Just when she was surprised,

Gerard took the initiative to stretch out his hand and said very respectfully:



“Hello, Miss Joules, Gerard Lloyd, I have admired your name for a long time,”

“But I didn’t expect to see you in Hong Kong today.”

Michaela put away the surprise in her heart, looked at Gerard,

Stretched out her hand to shake his hand lightly, and immediately smiled:

“It turned out to be the famous Mr. Lloyd, nice to meet you!”

Bella on the side was also a little nervous. Said:

“Joules… Hello Miss Joules! I’m Bella , it’s a pleasure to meet you!”

Michaela nodded slightly and said with a smile, “Hello Mrs. Lloyd. Nice to meet you.”

“Miss Joules, Mr. Wade and I are inseparable, and you are Mr. Wade’s good friend.”

“When you come to Hong Kong this time, you must give the next opportunity to fulfill the
friendship of the landlord!”

He continued: “I have prepared a banquet at home. If Miss Joules doesn’t dislike it,”

“Please come and condescend to have a small talk in my humble house!”

Then, Gerard quickly added: “By the way, Miss Joules, Mr. Wade has been living in the
humble house for two days.”

“If Miss Joules doesn’t dislike it, she can live with us in Hong Kong for these few days.”

Michaela smiled slightly, looked at Charlie with affectionate eyes, and said,

“To be honest with Mr. Lloyd, I came to Hong Kong this time because of Mr. Wade, so I
obey Mr. Wade’s orders.”

Looking at Charlie on the side, she asked respectfully, “Mr. Wade, what do you think?”

Charlie smiled and said, “It’s too early to say anything.”



After speaking, he asked Gerard, “By the way, Mr. Lloyd. You have a deep relationship
in Hong Kong,”

“Can you ask the airport management to provide us with a VIP lounge in this building?”

Gerard asked curiously, “Mr. Wade, aren’t we leaving now?”

Charlie laughed casually. Said: “To be honest, there are two distinguished guests today.”

“Miss Joules is the first one, and there will be another one later. It may take a while.”

When Gerard heard this, he didn’t think about Hogan at all,

He just couldn’t help but ask in surprise:

“Mr. Wade, do you still have a distinguished guest?!”

“I don’t know what this distinguished guest is? Could it be… someone from the famous
Evans family?”

Charlie smiled slightly: “This distinguished guest is for me.”

“One of my elders and he had a very close personal relationship with my father,”

“As for his surname, Mr. Lloyd should not be so detailed.”

Gerard thought to himself: “Even Michaela is very respectful to Charlie,”

“That Charlie is very respectful to this second distinguished guest,”

Maybe that person will be bigger in status than Michaela!”

“Maybe it’s really the Evans family I guess, if that’s the case, I’m really lucky today!”

Thinking of this, he immediately patted his chest and said to Charlie,

“Don’t worry, Mr. Wade, I have shares in this airport.”

“It’s very easy to arrange a VIP lounge. Just wait a moment, I’ll arrange it!”



Chapter 4541

With his identity as a shareholder of Hong Kong Airport, Gerard made a phone call,

And soon an airport executive rushed over.

After a while, he invited everyone to the VIP lounge on the second floor of the arrivals
hall.

This VIP lounge itself is used to receive VIP customers.

Gerard had really thought about whether to prepare a lounge.

But when he thought that Michaela was a distinguished guest,

He had to stand in the arrival hall and wait to be greeted,

In order to appear to be paying enough attention.

Otherwise, if he sits in the VIP lounge and waits for others to bring Michaela over,

His posture will be a little too high.

After coming to the VIP lounge, he still had this concern in his heart, so he asked
Charlie:

“Mr. Wade, is it inappropriate for me to sit here and wait for your VIP guest?”

“Otherwise, tell me the guest’s name. I will write a sign to go outside,”

“And wait for their arrival to meet them, you and Miss Joules can rest here!”

Charlie waved his hand and said with a smile, “Mr. Liu, don’t be so polite,”

“That distinguished guest is my elder, so of course, I will personally welcome him,”

“You can rest in the room for a while, and when I receive him, I will invite him over to
meet you.”



Gerard said hurriedly and diligently, “Mr. Wade, let’s accompany you this time!”

Charlie smiled slightly: “You really don’t need to, I’ll just go there myself.”

After speaking, he no longer gave Gerard a chance to argue, and instead said to
Michaela:

“Miss Joules, Mr. Lloyd is very strong in Hong Kong. You can talk more about it.”

Michaela nodded with a smile, and said, “Okay, Mr. Wade.”

Gerard hurriedly smiled and said, “Miss Joules, how many days are you going to stay in
Hong Kong this time?”

Michaela looked at Charlie subconsciously and smiled:

“How long I stay depends entirely on Mr. Wade. I will stay as long as Mr. Wade needs
me to stay here.”

Gerard felt more and more surprised in his heart:

“It seems that Michaela is not as simple as having a good impression of Charlie,”

“It is completely like falling in love! The big family woman and in charge of thousands of
billions of dollars,”

“But how can she let go of what she is doing, and come to Hong Kong from thousands
of miles away,”

“And she also says that she will stay as long as Charlie wants her to stay, this… this I
can’t stand!”

This made him feel even bleaker for his daughter Jemina:

“If I were Charlie, I would definitely choose Michaela…”

“In that case, wouldn’t Jemina have any chance at all?”

With emotion, he looked around subconsciously. Looking at Bella next to him, he
couldn’t help thinking:



“Actually, for a man like Charlie, with such a strong strength and background,”

“There must be no only one woman, right? Maybe he is just like me in his bones,
showing affection everywhere…”

“He even has a second or third bedroom outside… If that’s the case, there may be hope
for Jemina!”

After thinking about this, Gerard’s heart dropped a little.

However, he immediately thought to himself: “That’s not right!”

“I am also the richest person in Hong Kong, so I can’t let my daughter be Charlie’s affair,
right?”

“If it spreads out, I really don’t have a place to hide.”

Chapter 4542

At this moment, Michaela on the side said to Charlie:

“Mr. Wade, the Joules family’s shipping business has accumulated for many years,”

“And the business scale is relatively large. Recently, I want to work hard to expand in
the Asian market.”

“I think simply cooperate with your BAIT Shipping. If BAIT Shipping has excess waybills
in Asia,”

“They can be digested by the Joules family, and then the profit will be taken by BAIT
Shipping.”

Charlie casually said: “No problem. The export volume of China has surged recently,”

“And the demand for unilateral transportation capacity is indeed very large.”

“It is impossible for BAIT Shipping to control it all.”



“Later, I will talk to Stella and ask her to integrate the transportation capacity on your
side and make a unified deployment.”

Okay.” Michaela smiled coquettishly: “Then thank you, Mr. Wade!”

Charlie smiled: “It’s such a small matter, you’re welcome.”

After speaking, he pointed at Wesley and said:

“If you also have the need for an armed escort, you can directly connect with Wesley.”

Michaela smiled and said, “I just wanted to say, since that’s the case,”

“Then I’ll ask the person in charge of the shipping business to connect with Mr. Drake.”

Wesley clasped his fists and said, “Don’t worry, Miss Joules, I will definitely do my best
here to cooperate.”

Gerard, who was next to him, was shocked when he heard this, and thought to himself,

“How can I not guess from Michaela’s words, it seems that Charlie is the real boss of
BAIT Shipping?”

“That Stella seems to be following Charlie’s orders in doing business?”

Thinking of this, he couldn’t help sighing:

“If it really comes out to be such a big background for Charlie,”

“He can’t just be the assistant of BAIT Shipping!”

“If Charlie is the behind-the-scenes boss of BAIT Shipping, then his real strength,”

“I am afraid It’s much stronger than what I initially thought!”

Immediately, he looked at Charlie subconsciously, and saw that he was a talented
person,

And there were two great people, Wesley and Michaela, by his side, and the future was
bound to be limitless.



So, he couldn’t help but sigh in his heart: “Hey! These are the perks of being young!”

“Just look at him! As long as a man is really capable and young, he will climb high,”

“And with his stature and progress, will he really look at Jemina’s ability!”

At this time, Gerard was all thinking about how to get closer to Charlie,

But he didn’t realize that danger was approaching.

More than ten minutes later, Wesley received a call from his subordinate and hurriedly
came to report:

“Mr. Wade, the guest is coming out.”

“Oh?” Charlie immediately stood up and said,

“The distinguished guest is here. Everyone, please wait here, I’ll receive him.”

Gerard said quickly and diligently: “Mr. Wade, should I accompany you?”

“No need.” Charlie waved his hand: “You wait for me here for a while,”

“And you can accompany Miss Joules and have some chat.”

Gerard hurriedly said, “Okay, then we’ll wait for you here.”

Charlie greeted Michaela, and then walked out of the VIP lounge together with Wesley,

The two came out and walked quickly towards the customs exit.

At this moment, Hogan has completed all the entry  procedures.

After all, he is a legal citizen of Hong Kong, and he has not violated the laws of the land,

So after completing the formalities, he regained his freedom,

He took his luggage directly and walked out of the customs office.



At this time, Hogan was already ready for his death.

His only hope was that he would not be killed by an anxious killer after going out.

He just hoped that first, he would be able to return home to see his elderly mother.

However, he is also entangled, if he goes home by himself, will it bring death to his
family as well.

Or, will the elderly mother take a bigger hit if she sees him getting killed.

Thinking of this, he made a decision in his heart.

He didn’t plan to go home. He simply will wait for the other party at the airport gate.

In this case, at least the old mother who bought him into this world will not have to see
him getting killed.

After making up his mind, he stepped out of the customs exit, ready to die.

At this moment, he suddenly heard a familiar voice: “Uncle Chen, welcome home!”

Chapter 4543
Hearing this voice, Hogan trembled.

Immediately, he raised his head and faced the direction of the voice,

And was surprised to find that Charlie was looking at him with a smile on his face.

He was so shocked that he was speechless,

And he muttered after a long while, “Master Wade…you…why are you here?”

Charlie looked at Hogan and couldn’t help but be a little surprised,

Because he had not seen him for a few days and he seemed old and decadent already.

Coming to think of it, he concluded that Hogan must have been tortured recently.



So, Charlie smiled slightly, and said casually, “I’ve been here for a few days,”

“And it’s such a big thing that you wanted to come home,”

“I’m sure I can’t ignore it, I’m here in Hong Kong this time to make sure that,”

“You can return home safe and sound. That is when you get home, make sure that no
one dares to touch you from now on.”

Hogan hurriedly said, “Young Master Wade…”

“Gerard Lloyd announced a 30 million US dollars bounty and is determined to take my
life,”

“You come to pick me up at this time, it is very dangerous…”

“Nothing dangerous.” Charlie smiled, pointed to Wesley beside him, and said,

“Uncle, let me introduce to you, this is the master of Dragon Hall, Wesley Drake.”

“If someone dares to touch you today, or dare to stop you from going home,”

“I will definitely make him pay a heavy price.”

Wesley said respectfully: “Uncle Chen, don’t worry, here I am with Mr. Wade,”

“No one in Hong Kong would dare to do anything to you!”

Hogan was so grateful for a moment, his eyes were red,

He tried his best to hold back his tears, but he choked up: “Master Wade… I owe Master
Bruce’s kindness all the time.”

“There is no chance to pay it back, and now I owe you such a kindness, I am truly
ashamed of myself…”

Speaking of which, he looked at Charlie and said very firmly:

“Master Wade, from now on, as long as you have a use for me anywhere,”



“You will definitely find this old bone at your beck and call!”

Charlie really wanted to bring Hogan under his command,

And let him help him manage his ever-increasing capital and industries.

But now, he just wants to help the wanderer,

Who has been away from his hometown for more than 20 years to return home safe
and sound?

The rest is not important.

So, he turned around and asked Wesley: “Wesley, are all the things I asked you to
prepare in advance ready?”

“Mr. Wade, everything is ready,” Wesley responded respectfully,

And immediately looked at a man in plain clothes in the crowd and winked,

And then the man immediately walked over with a 20-inch suitcase.

The man handed the suitcase to Wesley, and said very respectfully,

“Mr. Wade, the Supreme Commander, everything is here.”

“Okay.” Charlie nodded and said to Hogan, “Uncle, there we have prepared a brand
new outfit and a razor for you,”

“I will take you to the bathroom to prepare,”

“And then I will take you to meet the two old friends later.”

Hogan was shocked and couldn’t help asking: “Wade Young master, shouldn’t you
be…”

“Could it be that you have brought Gerard and Bella under control?!”

Hogan knew that since Charlie said that he wanted to help him solve the problem of
returning home,



He must have contacted Gerard in advance.

When he heard that the young man beside Charlie was the famous Wesley,

He was very worried, worried that Charlie would  use violence against Gerard.

Chapter 4544
But when he heard him say that he was going to take him to see the two old friends,

Hogan was even more worried that Gerard and Bella had been controlled by Charlie.

Although he always knew that Gerard’s intention to kill him would not die,

He himself had no intention of letting Gerard die.

As for Bella, he didn’t even complain or blame her at all.

Therefore, he was afraid that Charlie would use thunder to deal with them.

Seeing his worry, Charlie smiled slightly: “Uncle Chen, it seems that I can’t hide
anything from you,”

“But don’t worry, I didn’t control Gerard and his wife, and the two of them are still in the
dark.”

“I will take you to see them when you are ready.”

“Let’s make this grievance clear face to face. After making it clear,”

“This matter will be all over.”

“I promise that Gerard will not dare to do anything wrong to you from now on.”

Hogan finally breathed a sigh of relief when he heard this, he nodded lightly, and said
gratefully:

“Master Wade, no matter what the outcome of the matter is,”



“Please don’t embarrass the two of them, what happened back then, no matter what. It’s
all my fault…”

When Hogan was young and vigorous, he never felt sorry for Gerard.

After all, he helped him make a lot of money back then,”

“And he did not cuckold Gerard. He only asked Gerard for mercy,

After he was sure that Bella was willing to reunite with him.

Moreover, Bella did not marry Gerard at that time, and she was not a third party
involved.

However, as he got older, he gradually realized that although he didn’t feel guilty in
handling this matter,

In all fairness, it did cause a lot of trouble for Gerard.

After all, Gerard was a well-known super-rich man, and he was well known for taking
care of Bella back then.

He took Bella and eloped with her, which brought him a very negative social impact.

It is very likely that people in Hong Kong are still talking about this after dinner.

And this one is about Gerard’s current wife, who once eloped with someone.

Charlie also understood Hogan’s mentality, so he smiled and said,

“Uncle Chen, don’t worry, since I want to take you to see them,”

“I don’t want to make too much trouble for them, otherwise,”

“I could have killed them directly. It will be solved once and for all.”

After speaking, Charlie said again: “But Uncle Chen, I am not only here to seek justice
for you alone,”



“But also for my father, I have to ask Gerard to give me a satisfactory account of this
matter for his backtracking.”

Hogan didn’t know how to answer for a while, but Charlie changed the topic and said,”

“Uncle Chen, I’d better take you to change your clothes.’

‘You can’t be so decadent when you want to see your old friend later.”

Hogan nodded lightly. Nodding, he said gratefully, “Thank you, Young Master Wade!”

…

Ten minutes later.

Hogan had put on the white short-sleeved shirt, black trousers, and leather shoes that
Charlie had prepared for him.

This suit is a high-end series of well-known brands, and Hogan is a talented person.

Even if he is old, he is still very handsome, so after putting on such a suit,

And shaving his beard, his vITal age is instantly much younger. He looked only about
forty years old when he got out.

When he was ready, Charlie smiled and said,

“Uncle Chen, your two old friends are in the VIP lounge on the second floor of the
airport at the moment, I’ll take you up.”

“Okay.” Hogan nodded slightly, slightly Following Charlie nervously, he took the elevator
to the second floor.

In the VIP lounge at this time, Gerard was still looking forward to Charlie’s second VIP
guest,

And he couldn’t wait to see the true face of this VIP.

Chapter 4545
At this moment, Charlie pushed open the door and walked in.



Seeing that both Gerard and his wife were full of expectations, he smiled slightly and
moved a bit.

Hogan’s figure instantly fell into the sight of the two of them.

Bella covered her mouth in shock and was speechless,

While Gerard was stunned at first, then immediately became furious,

Pointing at Hogan and shouting angrily: “Dmn, Hogan! You deserve to die!”

At this time, Gerard had been carried away by his anger.

He blurted out an angry curse, but Hogan said with a somewhat ashamed expression:

“Mr. Lloyd, it’s been a long time.”

“See your mother, see your father!” Gerard pointed at Hogan and cursed angrily:

“You are so fcuking arrogant. How dare you run in front of me! You really think you have
a long life!”

Charlie on the side said coldly: “Mr. Lloyd, you treat my honored guest like this,”

“Don’t you think that I am nothing in your eyes?”

Gerard came back to his senses instantly and then shivered in fright.

Only then did he realize that Gerard was actually brought over by Charlie!

So, he asked Charlie nervously: “Mr. Wade, you…how do you know him?”

Charlie frowned and said, “Uncle Chen is my father’s friend.”

Having said that, he looked at Gerard, and ask him:

“Mr. Lloyd, do you still want to ask who my father is?”

Gerard nodded subconsciously.



He had only one relationship with Bruce Wade back then,

Not to mention that Bruce had been dead for 20 years, and he could no longer
remember this person in his mind.

Charlie looked at him, smiled slightly, and said word by word,

“Mr. Lloyd, my father’s name is Bruce Wade, Bruce from Wade’s family in Eastcliff,”

“You forget things so much, you can turn your head and throw away the promises.”

“In the back of your head, after so many years, do you still have any impression of my
father?”

“Bruce Wade…” Gerard murmured and repeated, his brows furrowed.

Immediately afterward, he suddenly remembered the middle-aged man who had met
him on a special trip from the mainland to Hong Kong.

At that time, Bruce was very famous in Chinese circles.

Not only because of his good background and strong ability,

But also because he married a very remarkable woman, Lily Evans,

Who was famous all over the world for promoting the rapid development of countless
companies in Silicon Valley!

Back then, when Gerard met Bruce, he also sighed that this person is of extraordinary
strength.

It was because of Bruce’s face and potential that Gerard readily agreed to let Hogan go.

Although he hated Hogan at the time, he still decided to let go of the past,

When he thought of the chance to get on the boat of the Wade family and the Evans
family.

Originally, Bruce did have plans to give Gerard something in return, but unfortunately,



Not long after that, Bruce broke up with the Wade family and left Eastcliff with his wife
and children.

Just when Gerard was thinking of finding an opportunity to catch up with Bruce,

He heard the news of his death.

Gerard’s first thought at that time was that he had lost a lot.

He made concessions to Hogan, not because of Bruce’s face,

But because he wanted to benefit from Bruce for a long time in the future.

However, the benefits were not obtained, Bruce and his wife were both killed,

Therefore, Gerard at that time immediately forgot his promise to Bruce.

Chapter 4546
As time went on, Gerard gradually forgot about the number one  person Bruce.

However, today he suddenly heard the name again from Charlie’s mouth,

And all of a sudden his memory related to Bruce was awakened.

He looked at Charlie in disbelief: “You…you are Bruce’s son?!”

“This…how is this possible, I heard that their family…all died!”

Charlie was cold as he said: “I’m sorry to disappoint you, I’m still alive.”

Gerard trembled in fright and waved his hand quickly: “Mr. Wade…I…I didn’t mean
that…”

Then, what did he think of? , looked up at Charlie, widened his eyes, and said,

“You are Bruce’s son… That means you are not from BAIT Shipping at all…”

Charlie said lightly: “Although I am not an assistant of BAIT Shipping,”



“I am the boss of BAIT Shipping, and Miss Riley works for me.”

Gerard was horrified, and then subconsciously said: “But…but…”

“I heard that the Wade family was plundered by the Dragon Hall,”

“Half of their assets were taken away by the Dragon Hall, and now they have
collapsed…”

“But you are the owner of the Dragon Hall, this… this is completely contradictory…”

Charlie sneered: “You think the Wade family lost, but that’s just my hope that outsiders
think the Wade family has lost.”

Wesley, who was beside him, immediately said, “It’s me, Wesley Drake,”

“Who was overthinking and trying to challenge Mr. Wade,”

“In the end, Mr. Wade spared my life regardless of the past!”

Gerard’s cold sweat at this time has left his face and running down his entire back.

And his brain also began to run rapidly, and he thought to himself:

“Since this Charlie is Bruce’s son, it also means that the head of the Wade family in
Eastcliff is his grandfather,”

“And the head of the Evans family in the United States is his grandfather too.”

“… And what happened at the club yesterday proved that he is still the real owner of
Dragon Hall,”

“And now he says he is the boss of BAIT Shipping… In this way,”

“The strength behind Charlie is stronger than what I could imagine. Much much
bigger…”

“The reason why Charlie used the excuse of the people from BAIT Shipping to
approach me,”



“It is probably because he knew that I wanted Hogan’s life, so he did it on purpose…”

“Now, Charlie bringing Hogan here, he must have come to me to ask for forgetting the
past…”

“This is really the end…”

At this time, Gerard was extremely flustered. Then, a thought suddenly flashed in his
mind,

And he quickly put on a smile, and said excitedly: “You are Young Master Wade?”

“So you are Young Master Wade! Oh, I have always admired your father!”

“I was fortunate enough to have a drink with him in Hong Kong back then!”

“I’m really excited to see Master Bruce’s son!”

After he said that, he hurriedly looked at Hogan again and said with emotion,

“Hey, Hogan! You left without saying goodbye for so many years, and now you are
finally back!”

“You don’t know how much I feel guilty for you all these years,”

“And I have always wanted you to return to Hong Kong. In order to make up for the
shame in my heart,”

“I have asked Bella to take care of your family for me for so many years.”

“She also visited your old mother a few days ago! You are back safely now, that’s really
great!”

Charlie looked at Gerard’s sincere look, and couldn’t help laughing:

“Mr. Lloyd’s ancestors should be theater actors, right?”

Gerard shook his head subconsciously, and said with a smile:



“Wade! Young master Wade, my ancestors were farmers in the Mainland.”

Charlie frowned: “Your ancestors were farmers?”

“That’s not right. It seems that the skill of changing faces is only available from expert
actors, right?”

Gerard was extremely shrewd, then heard the sarcasm in Charlie’s words.

He hurriedly said, “Master Wade…you…what do you mean…”

Charlie’s expression turned cold, and he asked coldly, “Gerard Lloyd, it doesn’t matter,”

“I just want to know, how do you explain that 30 million US dollars were spent in secret
to kill Uncle Chen?”

Gerard quickly waved his hand and said, “Young Master Wade has mistaken, Master
Wade,”

“I have known Hogan for many years, and he is my old subordinate,”

“How could I spend money to get him killed, there must be some misunderstanding…”

Chapter 4547
“Misunderstanding?”

Charlie sneered and said, “Everyone in Hong Kong knows about this,”

“Even Jairo and that coach Lin are concerned about it.”

“With the $30 million bounty you offered, you are telling me now that it is a
misunderstanding,”

“Do you think I will believe you?”

Gerard was extremely nervous at this moment, and he only had one thought in his
mind,

That he could not admit that he wanted to see Hogan dead, even if he lived or died



He has seen Charlie’s methods, and when he becomes ruthless, he will never show
mercy.

Therefore, he could only grit his teeth and say,

“Mr. Wade, you are really wrong! This matter is all rumors,”

“Many people only know how to spread it indiscriminately, and i am not responsible at
all…”

Charlie looked at him, nodded slightly, and said, “Since you don’t admit it,”

“Then I’ll find someone to confront you on the spot.”

“What do you think of Jairo? Do you want me to call him over?”

Charlie looking for Jairo is even more frightening.

He couldn’t be more clear about what kind of ways Jairo has!

Not to mention anything else, he saw clearly the process of Jairo beating Herman this
morning.

He knew that Jairo had now regarded Charlie as an emperor,

And he only wanted to make Charlie satisfied with everything he did.

If Charlie really called him over, he would definitely bite him without hesitation.

That hard-mouthed dog will attack him on the spot.

Thinking of this, Gerard said quickly: “Mr. Wade…this…this may be a
miscommunication…”

“I did tell the people around me before that I have some feelings against Hogan.”

“I was dissatisfied, I wished I could kill him, but I never thought I would really kill him…”

Seeing that he refused to admit it, Charlie said coldly: “Gerard,”



“Do you think I flew here from the United States to have a debate with you?”

“I already know the truth of the matter, even if you don’t admit it. So what?”

“And don’t forget, you promised my father back then that you would not care about
Uncle Chen and Ms. Bella,”

“But what did you do later? Why did Uncle Sun fly to find you again?”

“Isn’t it because you turned your face and broke your original promise immediately after
my father died?!”

Speaking of which, Charlie raised his voice a bit and scolded:

“You clearly promised my father, but after he passed away, you immediately went back
on your words.”

“Do you think I would forgive you for this kind of thing? Do you think that no one will ask
you,”

“To settle the account after more than 20 years?”

At this time Gerard looked at Charlie with Brokenhearted, he knew that even if he could
argue for Hogan’s matter,

He couldn’t give a reasonable explanation for violating the agreement with Bruce Wade.

He was the one who went back on his word at the beginning,

And Philip came to help Hogan to ask for calm again.

This causal exchange was done 20 years ago, and he could not refute it if he wanted to.

Frightened, Gerard’s legs softened, he threw himself on his knees on the ground, and
choked:

“Mr. Wade, what happened back then was really back to back…”



“I was also misled by ghosts back then, please take a look for the sake of what
happened to me back then, forgive me this time…”

Chapter 4548
After speaking, he looked at Hogan again and blurted out,

“Hogan, please say something to Mr. Wade, from now on, the two of us have released
our previous suspicions,”

“You will be my brother in the future, if I have any more thoughts of killing you,”

“You will let Mr. Wade smash my body into ten thousand pieces!”

Bella on the side also panicked at this time and hurriedly begged:

“Hogan… Gerard and I have been married for more than ten years, and we have a son.”

“I beg you, for the sake of your relationship for so many years, please help him to plead
with Mr. Wade.. ….”

Saying that Bella’s eyes turned red, and the tears that looked like big beans rolled
down.

Hogan was also a little unbearable at this time, so he looked at Charlie and pleaded,

“Master Wade… things happened back then… I was also at fault… so… ….”

Charlie interrupted him with a hand raised, and said seriously,

“Uncle Chen, I am now asking for an explanation for my father.”

“I think that any honest person will abide by the promises he has made with others.”

“Even if the other party has passed away!”

Speaking of this, Charlie looked at Gerard and said coldly,

“Although my father is no longer here, as his son, he owes others,”



“And I will pay for him, others owe him. I want to stand for him!”

When Gerard heard this, he was so panicked that he couldn’t stop shaking violently.

The reason why he didn’t take the agreement he reached with Bruce at the time was…

Mainly because he felt that Bruce and his wife had been abandoned by the Wade family
and the Evans family,

Otherwise, the two families would not be able to sit back and watch both of them getting
killed.

It is precisely because of this that he did not take that promise into his heart at all.

A lot of people seem to promise a lot of money, but in fact, they are just a dish.

They promise a lot of money in front of those who can’t afford to offend them,

And they look like rogues in front of those who think they don’t matter.

Gerard is such a person in his bones.

He has a very classic motto: never make useless friends.

Once this person is useless to him, even if he grew up together, he is not worth
mentioning in his eyes.

But once this person is useful to him, even if he kills his father,

He will find a way to have a relationship with him.

It is precisely because of this mercenary character that he immediately retracted his
original promise after Bruce Wade’s death.

For a long time, Gerard was proud of his principles of life,

And felt that he was truly awake in the world, but he never dreamed that he would fall
into trouble today.



So, he begged with extreme fear: “Mr. Wade, I was really obsessed and didn’t fulfill the
agreement with your father.”

“I really knew I was wrong. Please give me a chance to change my mind!”

Charlie looked at him, and asked lightly, “How do you plan to change it?”

Gerard blurted out without hesitation, “I promised your father back then that I would no
longer pursue what Hogan did back then.”

“I will correct it now that I know my mistakes, and continue to promise you,”

“I will never embarrass him because of this matter…”

Charlie sneered: “Mr. Lloyd, I came to Hong Kong to discuss three things.”

“First of all, you have more than 20 years of experience. You promised my father
before,”

“And now that I found you, you are telling me that you will correct your mistakes,”

“How can you give my father an explanation for the mistakes of the past 20 years?”

Charlie said again: “Second thing, Uncle Chen was also one of the top talents in the
financial field back then.”

“Because you did not believe what he said, he could only go to the United States and
sell roast goose in Chinatown for 20 years.”

“Long years of youth and 20 years of life, how can you give him an explanation?”

Immediately, Charlie continued: “There is a third thing! In the past 20 years,”

“Uncle Chen has not been able to return to Hong Kong to reunite with his family,”

“Nor can he stay in Hong Kong to reunite with his family.”

“My parents were his close friends, and my father passed away and uncle Hogan
couldn’t come back for the funeral.”



“In the past 20 years, the family has been destroyed and separated from each other,
how can you give them an explanation?!”

Chapter 4539
Gerard was so frightened by Charlie’s words that he almost fainted.

He secretly pondered in fear: “Herman’s prodigal son provoked Charlie,”

“And Charlie extorted 10 billion dollars for ten years.”

“I offended Charlie’s father twenty years ago, and went back on my words.”

“Looking at it this way, my sin… is more than Herman’s…”

Thinking of this, his voice was almost crying, and he pleaded:

“Mr. Wade, I blame myself for being unbelievable and going back on my word,”

“I really know what I'm doing wrong. Now, I am willing to fly to the grave of your father,
Mr. Bruce Wade,”

“Overnight to kowtow and apologize, and I am also willing to kowtow to Hogan and
apologize.”

“As long as you can forgive me this time, from now on, I will never embarrass Hogan
again.”

“He is my brother, if he needs me for anything, in a word, I will do my best!”

Charlie sneered: “Mr. Lloyd, you and I have known each other for some time,”

“Do you think I am such a talkative person?”

Gerard choked and said, “Mr. Wade, please forgive me this time for the sake of my
age…”

Charlie asked him again: “Then what do you think I am such a kind person?”

“You are old, isn’t Herman old? Is his age younger than yours?”



“This…this…” Gerard saw Charlie was aggressive and seemed unwilling to
accommodate him at all,

So he could only say: “Mr. Wade, please look at Jemina’s face and give me a chance to
reform!”

“Jemina?” Charlie smiled and said seriously: “Ms. Jemina is indeed a good girl,”

“And she is fundamentally different from you.”

“You are a villain who can’t keep her word, but she can always keep her promises!”

After a pause, Charlie said again: “She promised the vendors at the snack street stalls
more than ten years ago,”

“That she would never increase the rent, and she did it, how about you?”

“What have you done to keep the promise for more than ten years in a row? What
happened?”

Gerard didn’t know how to answer for a while.

Charlie continued: “If you can say one, two, or three things about your commitment to
keeping your promise,”

“I can also consider giving you a light sentence, but if you can’t say it,”

“Don’t bring Miss Jemina in here as a shield, after all, you are also a fifty-year-old old
man this year,”

“And you even use your daughter as a shield when you are in trouble,”

“Aren’t you afraid of being laughed at when it spreads?”

Gerard’s expression was as ugly as a bitter gourd.

He racked his brains and couldn’t think of anything that he could really do to keep his
promises.



After thinking about it, he didn’t know how to deal with it, so he could only look at
Charlie, and said pitifully,

“Mr. Wade… The three things you said are all my fault, and I don’t dare to argue,”

“I just ask you to let me know how to make it up…”

Charlie said indifferently: “How to make it up is up to you, let me see how sincere you
are in repenting.”

“I… “Gerard was at a loss for words, and he really let him say that he didn’t have the
courage.

If there is less sincerity, Charlie will definitely not agree, and may even be angrier
because of it;

If there is more sincerity, Charlie may agree, but it will be extremely painful.

After thinking about it, he hesitantly said: “Mr. Wade… I am willing to spend 100 million
US dollars,”

“Every year in the next 20 years to make up for the mistakes that I have made in the
past 20 years. What do you think…”

Saying that he looked at Charlie nervously, for fear that he would suddenly go wild.

A total of 20 years and 2 billion US dollars is a huge sum in the eyes of most people,

But Gerard knew in his heart that to Charlie, this was nothing at all.

In exchange for Charlie’s forgiveness, Herman agreed to spend 10 billion for ten years.

2 billion in 20 years, and 10 billion in 10 years, the difference here,

It is not just five times the relationship between 10 billion and 2 billion.

If you consider the interest rate with an extra ten-year cycle and multiple factors of
ten-year inflation,

His two billion is actually one-eighth, or even one-tenth of Herman’s.



Therefore, when he took the initiative to say this price, his heart was extremely uneasy,

For fear that Charlie would turn his face immediately if he was dissatisfied.

Chapter 4550
Charlie looked at Gerard blankly at this time, and he had already seen through this
guy’s nature in his heart.

Don’t look at him laughing with everyone all day, in fact, this old guy is a standard miser.

With Herman’s lessons learned, he can still offer a price of 2 billion in 20 years,

Which shows that he wants money, not his life.

However, Charlie didn’t really want his money.

For him, he only has two demands now, one is to make Gerard pay for the breach of his
promise to his father,

And the other is to make him pay for Uncle Chen.

The second thing can be solved with money, but the first thing is definitely not about
money.

He, Charlie, would not use his father’s name to go to Gerard to make money wantonly.

In Charlie’s view, the first thing is to make Gerard pay a price other than money,

Including but not limited to personality, dignity, and physical punishment.

It’s just that he didn’t want to let Gerard breathe a sigh of relief so soon.

In this matter, Gerard had to be given enough pressure to frighten him to death first,

And finally, give him a chance to breathe.

So, Charlie looked at him and said coldly, “Gerard, who do you think is more guilty
between you and Herman?”



Charlie’s words frightened Gerard, even his lips were pale,

Like a dead person who had just finished painting the makeup of the living dead.

What he was most afraid of was that Charlie asked such a thing.

This also means that Charlie’s punishment for him should be based on Herman’s.

“If my guilt is smaller than Herman’s, then it’s easy to say,”

“If my guilt is greater than Herman’s, then the amount of my compensation must not be
lower than Herman’s standard.”

“That’s 10 billion in ten years…and it’s still US dollars…”

“Bella has been with me for so many years, and I didn’t give her 100 million dollars.”

“This surnamed Wade suddenly came out and asked me to spend so much money.”

“It makes me feel uncomfortable even if it takes my life…”

“But… but he is so powerful, how can I provoke him?”

“Not to mention the Dragon Hall, I can’t even stand against Jairo of Four Dragons!”

Thinking of this, Gerard trembled in fear like a sieve of chaff.

At this time, he didn’t know how to answer Charlie’s question.

Because he knew very well in his heart that he had been disrespectful to Charlie’s dead
father,

By going back on his word. It stands to reason that this sin is much greater than
Herman’s teaching his son!

More than double the size!

However, how could he be able to say this?



Once this is said, it will be a lot of money!

Thinking of this, Gerard, who was deeply in love with money, burst into tears,

And he begged with snot and tears: “Mr. Wade… Please look at the next one for the
sake of repentance,”

“And use practical actions for the next one. The chance of redemption, I would like to
kneel before your father’s grave for three days and three nights to express my
repentance,”

“And at the same time, I pray that he will know better and forgive the mistakes I made
when I was young…”

After he finished speaking, he looked toward Hogan said earnestly,

“I have delayed Hogan’s youth for 20 years.”

“I would compensate him for 20 years of income based on the highest income of
professional managers in Hong Kong!”

Charlie laughed out loud: “Oh, Lloyd Sir, you are really good at calculating.”

“The highest income of professional managers in Hong Kong cannot exceed HK$1.2
million a year,”

“And you will end up at HK$4.5 billion in the past 20 years. You just said that two two
billion dollars in ten years,”

“And now it’s less than a billion dollars, and you are still reporting less and less money,
right?”

Gerard trembled in fright, and quickly said, “No, no, no, that’s not what I meant. Mr.
Wade,”

“I am willing to go to your father’s grave and kneel for three days and three nights,”

“And then give out two billion dollars in twenty years!”

Charlie looked at him, smiled playfully, and deliberately frightened him:



“I’ll make a price, 20 billion US dollars in ten years,”

“If you agree, we’ll talk, if you don’t agree, we don’t have to talk about anything here!”

Chapter 4551
Charlie’s words made Gerard so frightened that he fainted.

Bella, who was beside him, hurriedly stretched out her hand to support him,

Holding his head, shaking while shouting hoarsely in his ear:

“What’s wrong with you, Gerard, wake up, Gerard, don’t scare me…”

With Bella’s screams, Gerard woke up, the first thing he did when he woke up was to
look up at Charlie and cry,

“Mr. Wade, you want my life! 20 billion in 10 years, and that too in US dollars, how can I
get it…”

After speaking, he cried bitterly: “It is true that I was wrong,”

“But you can’t take advantage of the topic and ask me for so much money!”

“If you want me to give so much money, it is better to kill me directly!”

“If you kill me, my inheritance can still be left to Jemina and my other children,”

“But if I have to promise you, I and they will become nothing, and their future will be
poverty!”

Charlie smiled coldly, and said lightly: “Hey, I think your idea is very good!”

After that, he said seriously: “No To tell you the truth, I am now the owner of the Wade
family,”

“And I still have Emgrand Group, JX Pharmaceutical, BAIT Shipping, and Dragon Hall in
my hands.”



“There is no place to spend a lot of money. It is meaningless to ask you for this little
money!”

“Besides, if I really took your money, I wouldn’t hold you accountable anymore,”

“Then I, being a son, didn’t give my father any breath, but exchanged his father’s dignity
for money,”

“And I’ll be shameless in front of him when I die in the future!”

“So, the best solution for this matter is that you apologize after death,”

“Not only you have an explanation to my father, but also to Uncle Chen,”

“And like you said just now, you die now, your assets will not be affected in any way,”

“And your children will be able to get all of your inheritance, everyone is happy.”

“Ah?!”

Gerard was dumbfounded for a while.

He originally wanted to come up with a silo of sympathy-provoking words to force
Charlie to lower the price.

But who would have thought that judging from Charlie’s performance, he would prefer to
kill…

If so, wouldn’t the cruel words he just said hit Charlie’s heart?

Just when Gerard was so frightened that he didn’t know what to do,

Charlie said to Wesley, who was beside him: “Wesley,”

“I really didn’t expect that Mr. Lloyd would have such courage.”

“Since he intends to apologize with death, then you can find a solution with a suitable
time to fulfill his wish!”



Wesley blurted out without hesitation: “Mr. Wade, rest assured, your subordinate will
make arrangements properly!”

Gerard was almost stunned, and at this time, Charlie spoke to Wesley again,

“However, I have a request, Wesley, you must listen carefully!”

Wesley clasped his fists with both hands, and said respectfully, “Mr. Wade, please
order!”

Charlie said very seriously: “Mr. Lloyd has such courage it really impresses me,”

“So when you send him on the road, don’t make it too difficult for him,”

“It is best to let him go faster and minimize his pain,”

“Which is also my way of showing respect to him.”

Wesley immediately said, “Don’t worry, Mr. Wade, your subordinates will let Mr. Lloyd go
without pain!”

Gerard was so frightened that he almost turned his back,

And Charlie said to Bella at this time: “Mrs. Lloyd, after Mr. Lloyd leaves, I hope that
you, as a widow,”

“Will be able to bury him in a glorious way. At that time,”

“You must arrange for the best cemetery in Hong Kong for Mr. Lloyd.”

Chapter 4552
Bella was also dumbfounded, and she choked: “Wade…Mr. Wade…I…”

“I… in the family have no control over the property…”

“It’s fine.” Charlie waved his hand: “You go to buy first, whatever it costs,”

“I will give you the invoice reimbursement, it doesn’t matter if you don’t have the money
to pay in advance,”



“Call me after you’ve made your choice and I’ll arrange for someone to check out.”

Gerard became more and more frightened, he knelt on the ground,

And said with a face full of repentance: “Mr. Wade, I really regret it,”

“I beg you to give me another chance, the specific amount, we can discuss…”

Charlie smiled slightly: “Mr. Lloyd, there is no need to say such things again.”

“I don’t want a cent of your money. You can just go on the road steadily,”

“And you don’t have to worry about the rest.”

Gerard burst into tears in fright. He felt that if Charlie really wanted his life,

Then he would have no chance to survive at all. Even if he is worth hundreds of
millions,

Wesley has 10,000 ways to kill him in one day.

Thinking of this, his desire to survive was instantly in full swing,

And he said with great pain: “Mr. Wade…I promise…I promise you, can’t I?”

“Twenty billion yuan in ten years, even if I break the pot and sell iron, I will definitely find
a way to make it out.”

Charlie looked at him with great interest, and asked curiously,

“Mr. Lloyd, didn’t you just say that if I want your money, why don’t I just kill you?”

“Why did you change your mind so quickly?”

Gerard cried and said: “Mr. Wade, I haven’t lived enough yet… Please give me a
chance…”

Charlie snorted and said, “The opportunity has been given to you just now, but you
couldn’t grasp it.”



Gerard was extremely frightened and cried as he said: “Mr. Wade…”

“How do you want to be satisfied…as long as you have the next demand,”

“I will agree to whatever you want…”

Gerard cried hoarsely, not like a man in his fifties with a career. A successful old man.

At this moment, the door was suddenly pushed open, and a hurried voice came: “Dad,
what’s wrong with you?!”

Charlie frowned slightly, and he didn’t need to turn around to know that it was Jemina.

It’s just that Charlie didn’t understand that Jemina was supposed to have a charity sale
in Milton Hall oday,

But he didn’t know why she suddenly appeared at the airport.

When Gerard saw his daughter, he was overjoyed, as if he had caught a life-saving
straw,

And cried and shouted: “Jemina, please save your father!”

“Mr. Wade wants your father’s life, you can say anything. Plead for your father…”

Jemina looked at Charlie in shock, and blurted out, “Mr. Wade, what’s going on here??”

Charlie turned around, looked at Jemina, and said seriously,

“Sorry, Miss Jemina, I have some old accounts with your father to settle.”

As Jemina rushed over to pull Gerard up, she stared at Charlie with wide eyes.

Then asked: “Mr. Wade, my dad said you want his life, is this true?”

Charlie shrugged and said, “Miss Lloyd, I didn’t want his life,”

“I just want him to give me an explanation, but he was afraid that I would ask for his
money,”



“So he took the initiative to choose to apologize with his life,”

“Maybe for Mr. Lloyd, money is more important than life.”

Gerard did not dare to let Jemina pull him up, so quickly pushed her hand away,

Knelt on the ground again, looked at Charlie, and choked:

“Mr. Wade, money is not as important as life… Money is really not as important as
life…”

Chapter 4553
Jemina looked at her father’s terrifying appearance, a little angrily questioned Charlie:

“Mr. Wade, my father is getting old. How did he offend you? Why do you want to treat
him like this?!”

In the face of Jemina’s questioning, Charlie no longer covered it up, and asked her:

“Miss Lloyd, do you know that your father once promised a man named Bruce Wade
something more than 20 years ago.”

“He said that he would not trouble another young man named Hogan Chen,”

“But not long after that, Bruce Wade died unexpectedly,”

“And your father immediately broke his promise, so that Hogan hid in Chinatown in the
USA for more than 20 years?”

Jemina’s eyes widened, looked at Charlie in disbelief, and asked him,

“You… what is your relationship with them?”

Charlie said lightly, “Bruce Wade is my father, And Hogan Chen is my father’s friend.”

When Jemina heard that, she felt her scalp explode instantly,

Her eyes were fixed on Charlie, and she choked up:



“That is to say, you came to Hong Kong and lived in our house,”

“You didn’t come to discuss cooperation with my father at all,”

“You were deliberately approaching our family, waiting for the opportunity to seek
revenge against my father…”

As she spoke, her eyes instantly turned red, and tears could not help bursting out of her
eyes,

She asked softly. : “So from the first time we met until we parted at noon today, you
were just acting, right?”

Charlie was suddenly stared at by Jemina’s desolate eyes, and he explained
subconsciously:

“I am here acting that is true, but I’m just acting in front of Gerard.”

Jemina burst into tears and asked, “When you are in front of me, aren’t you acting?!”

“If you are not acting, why do you hide your true identity? And the real intention?!”

Charlie looked at Hogan next to him, and said lightly,

“The reason why I hide my identity and intention is to wait for justice for Uncle Chen
today,”

“You should know that your father wanted to kill Uncle Chen.”

“If I didn’t come, Uncle Chen might have been assassinated after leaving the gate of this
airport!”

Jemina followed Charlie’s eyes and looked over, when she saw Hogan, her whole body
inevitably felt ashamed.

So, she looked at Hogan, bowed deeply, and said apologetically,

“Mr. Chen, I have heard about my father’s attempt to kill you before,”



“And I have persuaded myself over the past few years about this matter.”

“I talked to him many times, and every time he prevaricated on the grounds that your
whereabouts are unknown,”

“And I only learned today from someone else that you have returned to Hong Kong,”

“So I hurried over and wanted to make it clear to my father, let him not embarrass you
anymore.”

Speaking of this, she glanced at Charlie again, and said resentfully,

“It’s just that I didn’t expect that after I came here, it would be like this…”

Gerard heard this, and immediately cried and said:

“Jemina… Dad really knows what’s wrong, you beg Mr. Wade for mercy,”

“As long as you give dad a chance to reform, dad is willing to bear any price…”

Jemina With a sigh looked at Charlie, pursed her red lips, and pleaded,

“Mr. Wade, I beg you, my father didn’t make a big mistake, don’t make him too
embarrassed…”

Saying that she looked at Gerard, and added: “My father,”

“Although his behavior is not very correct and his character outside is not good, he is
also very old after all…”

“And… and I his daughter knows his personality very well.”

“Although he is not a good person, he is not a villain either.”

“Compared with the real villains like Jairo, he is just a little narrow-minded and
mercenary.”

Chapter 4554
Jemina continued: “He has not really hurt other people’s lives, this time,”



“Mr. Chen’s matter, thanks to you, you didn’t let my father make a big mistake…”

Gerard did not expect that in the eyes of his daughter, he was such a person.

But he knew very well in his heart that what his daughter said was true.

He’s not a good person, hasn’t done any good deeds, and even his behavior is a bit
clumsy,

But not a bad person who can’t be forgiven.

He said to himself, “I have never killed anyone in my life, and I have never let anyone
else kill someone for me.”

“The only one  who I wanted to kill was Hogan, but he didn’t succeed.”

So, he knelt down in front of Charlie again and begged:

“Mr. Wade, Jemina is right, I, as a person, have never done anything bad,”

“No matter how bad I am, I will not kill, please forgive me.”

“I have a dog’s life, and the money you want, I will give you all!”

At this time, Jemina suddenly knelt down, lowered her head, and said,

“Mr. Wade, money is something outside the body, as long as he can give it to you.”

“My father will get a chance to reform, no matter how much money we have, we will not
hesitate!”

Charlie didn’t expect that Jemina would kneel, so he hurriedly stretched out his hand,
trying to pick her up.

But Jemina resisted and said expressionlessly, “Mr. Wade, if you don’t agree,”

“I won’t get up. If you really want my father’s life, then please kill me too.”

Charlie looked Jemina’s resentful eyes, his heart suddenly throbbed,



So he couldn’t help sighing, looked at Gerard, and said coldly,

“Mr. Lloyd, you have raised a good daughter!” To Hogan, he asked,

“Uncle Chen, how do you think this matter should be resolved?”

Hogan hurriedly said respectfully, “Young Master Wade,”

“I just want to go home safely and reunite with my family, and nothing else. It’s
important…”

After speaking, he was afraid that he didn’t express it clearly enough,

And said to Charlie, “Mr. Wade, as long as Mr. Lloyd can take back the bounty, I don’t
want to pursue the matter!”

Gerard was moved and ashamed when he heard this.

He looked at Hogan, kowtowed, and choked: “Hogan, thank you for your kindness,”

“If I can survive, I will do my best to repay your kindness!”

Charlie looked at Gerard at this time, indifferently said:

“Gerard, for the sake of Uncle Chen and Miss Jemina, I can spare your life.”

Gerard burst into tears and kept kowtow: “Thank you, Mr. Wade,”

“Thank you, Mr. Wade! Thank you. You raise your hand, thank you!”

Charlie said coldly: “Don’t be too happy, I forgive you, it doesn’t mean you don’t need to
pay other prices.”

Gerard nodded again and again without thinking: “I know Mr. Wade, I know!”

“20 billion US dollars in ten years! Even if I have to break the pot and sell iron, I will
collect the money!”

Charlie waved his hand and said lightly, “I don’t want your money either.”



“Ah?!” Gerard thought he had heard it wrong, and exclaimed, “Mr. Wade…you…what
did you say?!”

Charlie said coldly, “Don’t doubt yourself, you heard it right, I don’t want your money!”

“Then…” Gerard suddenly became nervous again: “Charlie doesn’t want my life,”

“He doesn’t want my money, so what price will I have to pay?!”

“Does he want my legs and arms? Or let me be paraplegic and lie in bed until I die?”

Just when Gerard was uneasy, Charlie looked at Hogan and said word by word,

“Gerard, you want me to let you go, what I will say next listen to me,”

“As long as you can do it, I can let you go!”

Gerard nodded without hesitation: “Mr. Wade, don’t just say a few things,”

“I will agree to a few hundred things!”


